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The islands received their final trimming for the year and look great.

There has been a lot of trash mom&wm in Ea. lake recently. E,nmm.m&a respectful of the community and pick

up after yourself. With a little effort on all our part, the neighborhood will remain a pleasant place for
everyone.

POOL REPORT
As you aiready know the pool is closed until summer. We must keop water in the pool to keep the sides
and bottom plaster in good condition. There was a small crack in the shallow end that resulted in water
leakage. The crack was professionally fixed and the pool is again holding water.

Please keep an extra eye out when you take your walks around the neighborhood. Vandalism continues to
be a problem around Lake Fane. Recently debris has been thrown in the pool including rocks and used
motor oil. Luckily, this was detected before it got into the filter system and caused expensive damage. It
is everyone’s responsibility to patrol the area. If yon see vandalism, please call 911 immediately and
report it to the autharities. Vandalism truly hurts every homeowner in the association,

Lastly, if you know of a responsible, certified lifeguard interested in working at the pool this summer,
please call Tonya Tinsley.

FINANCE KiPORT
A finance committee was established to research and provide guidelines and/or policies for collecting and
distributing budgeted assessments. As per Lake Janes Hstetes Homeowner’s Association, Articles of
Incorporation and Bylaws, all property owners within Lake Jane Estates are responsible for paying their
share of annual assessments. The budget of Lake Jane Estates is determined each year by the Board of
Directors prior to the annual meeting with assessments voted on at the annual meeting. The finance
committee is currently discussing a policy and procedure of collecting assessments without incurring
additional expenses to property owners. Lake Jane will be turning over past due assessment to our
attorney for collection. Any account that is collected through legal council will have legal fees added to
the balance due.

We will also be researching how to trim expenses and services to the common areas due to lack of funds.
The cost of insurance, pool operation, landscaping, repairs, vandalism, etc. has risen more than our
assessments. We welcome anyone with suggestions on how to better serve this Homeowner Association.

Keith Arionus,
Chairman

‘COMMUNITY CORNER _ _
Last Wednesday night was Lake Jane Estates’ 2™ Annual Holiday Caroling and Hayride with Santa.
Everyone had a great time and Santa and Rudolf got plenty of exercise going down the big slide with the
children. A big thank you goes out to all the eives for their hard work including Tonya Tinsley, Lisa
Wire, Maryellen Bowers, Wayne & Michelle Chalcraft, Wendy Schwartznau, and Keily & Therésia
McClimans.

Keep your eyes open next spring for the 2™ annual Easter Egg Hunt in the park.

If you are interested in helping with the Comnmunity Committee or you know of someone new moving
into Lake Jane Estaics please call Tonya Tinsley $o that we can welcome them to the neighborbood.

Lake Jane Estates
P.0. BOX 7453
BONNEY LAKE, WA 98390




